
  

 

October 17th  in the Year of Our Lord 2021 

 

Father Paul Kubista.………….…… Pastor 

 

Email:                 frkubista@stmarydelano.org 

 

St. Mary of Czestochowa 

Parish Telephone ...................952-955-1139 
 

Website:                   www.stmarydelano.org 
 

Facebook page:    St Mary of Częstochowa 
 

Parish Staff  

• Parish Secretary….Mary Kay Swartzer 

Email:  mkswartzer@stmarydelano.org 

• Complete listing of parish staff and 

volunteers can be found on the website 

 
Sacrament of Baptism 

Parents should contact Father Kubista to 

schedule Sacramental preparation and the 

Baptism.  

  

Sacrament of Marriage 

Couples should contact Father Kubista at 

least 8 months to a year before the date they 

desire for their marriage. 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Thirty minutes before start of each Mass, or 

contact Father Kubista for appointment. 

 Religion Education Wednesday evenings 

From September to March 

 

Grades K - Confirmation…6:30 - 7:45 pm 
 

Mass Schedule 

• Sunday ............................................8:30am 

Tuesday ..........................................6:30pm 

• Wed-Thurs-Fri ...............................8:30am 

• Saturday……….…………...…......4:00pm 
Join us for praying the Rosary before each 

Mass.  The Divine Mercy Chaplet will 

follow each weekday Mass. 

 
Eucharistic Adoration and Benediction 

First Friday of every month from 9:00 - 

10:00am 

 

Interested in Joining the Parish? 

Please contact Fr. Kubista to register. 

Registration forms can be found on the 

back tables or on the website. 
 
Bulletin items -  Kathleen Motzko at 

kmotzko@stmarydelano.org 

Deadline 5pm Thursday 

 
Website manager- Angie Gabrelcik at 

angelagabrelcik@gmail.com 

 
Free access to Formed.org is available to our 

parish.  Sign in under St. Boniface. 

 

St. Mary of Czestochowa was 

founded as a mission in 1884 

and was raised to the status of a 

parish in 1940.   
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29th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

Liturgical Celebrations 
 

Sat 16th 4pm Sylvester Florek + 

Sun 17th 8:30am Parishioners of St Mary 

Tues 19th 6:30pm Mike Leuthner + 

Wed 20th 8:30am Rose Ann Motzko + 

Thurs 21st 8:30am Carol & Bradley Theisen + 

Fri 22nd 8:30am No Mass 

Sat 23rd 4pm Parishioners of St Mary 

Sun 24th 8:30am Special Intention 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mass Intentions may be placed in the collection plate.  

Please enclose them in an envelope along with 

instructions (i.e., desired dates, number of masses, etc).  

Or contact Sue Roskowiak at 612-414-4705. 

 

 Lector and Sacristan Schedule 
 

 

• Oct 16th – Deb Dodge (L/S), Don G 

(U), Jim Otto (U) 

• Oct 17th – Theisens L/S), Deb D (U), 

Tracy A (U) 

• Oct 23rd – George R (L), Sue R (S), 

George V (U), Jim M (U) 

• Oct 24th – Huns V (L), Missy L (S), Jim 

O’ (U), Joe M (U) 

 

 

 

 

Our Sacrificial Giving 
 

We offer unto you, O Lord, our sacrificial giving.  

Thank you. 

 

Average weekly budget expenses $3,458.00 

10/10/21 Env/Plate//Online/Autopay $2,712.37 

     Masses $137.00 

     Fuel $200.00 

     Faith Formation $240.00 

     Votives $109.55 

Collection Total for 10/10/21: $3,261.92 

Budget Expenses for 7/1/21 – 6/30/22 $179,822.00 

YTD Weekly total (as of 10/10/21) $51,870.00 

YTD Budget Expenses $52,405.12 

 

Reconciliation Person – We want to thank Felicia 

Kaczmarek for being willing to be the person that 

reconciles our checks and deposits in our accounting 

system with those at the bank.  We are grateful for her 

generosity in this endeavor.  Thank you Felicia! 
 

 Keep In Your Prayers 
 

 

Lt. Col. Andy Swartzer (Military) 

Louie Noerenberg 

Janet Leaf 

Dick Salonek  

Mary Lynn Swartzer 

Clarence Nalewaya 

Joanne Schneider 

Veronica Jacobs 

Anne Klein 

 

  



A Message from Fr. Kubista: 

 

As a pastor who really cares about people especially those in my parish, I feel obligated that I must say 

something about the so called “vaccine” (the jab) especially since I have grave concerns about it.   I know some have 

taken it and others have not.  I will not take it under any circumstance.  We should not let this issue cause division but 

rather it should be a situation where we rally together to do what is best for all of us. 

Since God entrusted us all with proper care of our body, if any of us believe that something will harm us, we 

have an obligation to resist that harm.  There is evidence that the jab is very harmful even deadly.  Currently in the 

Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System (VAERS), there are over 16,309 deaths (more deaths that all previous 

vaccines combined), over 23,711 who are permanently disabled, and many other adverse events.  (A Harvard study 

said that VAERS only reports 1% of the actual adverse events.)  Dr. Peter McCullough, a medical safety expert, says 

the jab is way over the necessary conditions to stop its use… it should have been shut down in February…individuals 

who have pushed it, are guilty of malfeasance [violating moral and/or civil law]…if you look through records of all the 

patients who have died, they were all inadequately treated.1   Dr. McCullough says that “the disability that we are 

going to see due to these vaccines will go down in history as an unbelievable atrocity.” Dr. Robert Malone, the 

inventor of the mrna technology used in the jab, says we should “pause it”…”it is an insane push to vaccinate”…”it is 

creating a situation which we are breeding superbugs” 2.   

There are other things which should raise our concern.  The jab technology is new which Dr. Malone says it 

is “gene therapy applied to vaccines”.  The jab hijacks our cells to make the spike protein which Dr. McCullough says 

by itself is a deadly protein and it is the first time we are instructing our bodies to make it.  The jab is an experimental 

drug and all those who take it are part of the clinical trial.  The deaths due to COVID 19 virus have been inflated.  In 

March the CDC reported that of the reported COVID 19 virus deaths, 94% of them had an average of 3.8 

comorbidities, in other words the virus put them over the threshold.  The inflated numbers has created a greater 

sense of fear in the population, moving the population to be more open to take the jab.  Our government is mandating 

the jab, which is a violation of human rights, and is causing people to be threatened with or actually losing their job, 

adding more pressure for them to get the jab.  Religious exemptions are being denied which violates religious liberty. 

Dr Malone says that what was done with the jab was “grossly naive, rushed out, and absolutely not 

consistent with the policies and procedures and rules(federal law)” necessary for approval; “they have thrown away 

the rule book”…”the entire HHS system has been corrupted”…”the media and government are corrupted”  One 

example is that the FDA seemed deceptive when it approved Comirnaty, which apparently is not going to be 

available until 2023, but continued the Emergency Use Authorization (EUA) for the jab.  One reason for keeping the 

jab under the EUA is that anyone associated with the jab are not liable for any ill consequences from it, people who 

get the jab have no legal recourse. 

Dr. Malone says “we know natural immunity is up to at least 20 times more effective and definitely more 

durable than immunity conferred on by jab.”  God knew from the beginning of the world, the moment He created 

Adam and Eve, that COVID 19 would occur and God must have protected us from it by putting safeguards in our 

immune system.  We are to pray for one another, put our trust in God, and support our immune system to the best of 

our ability.  God bless you.    

 
1 https://rumble.com/vnbv86-winning-the-war-against-therapeutic-nihilism-and-trusted-treatments-vs-unte.html 
2 https://rumble.com/vnps9l-special-broadcast-dr.-robert-malone-on-his-mrna-creation.html  

  



 

• Oct 19th at 7pm – Parish Councils meet 

• Oct 20th and 21st– No Faith Formation 

classes or Synod small group mtg – 

MEA week 

• Oct 22nd – No Mass 

• Oct 22nd/23rd – World Mission Sunday 

second collection 

• Oct 28th – Synod small group Session 5 

• Nov 4th – Synod small group session 6 

• Nov 5th – First Friday Mass/Adoration 

• Nov 7th – Coffee/donuts after Mass 

 

 

October 20th, 9am – 3pm: Day of Hope Retreat 

for men and women dealing with loss.  Christ the 

King Retreat Center, Buffalo.  Register online at 

www.kingshouse.com or call 763-682-1394.   

 

 

KRWC - 1360 AM Buffalo 

 

Oct 17th – for an end to abortion – St 

Michael’s Council of Catholic Women, St 

Michael 

 

Oct 24th – for Pope Francis – Iten Funeral 

Home, Watertown and Delano 

 Congratulations! 
 

We welcome Lukas Ryan Sodahl, son of 

Ryan and Sarah, to the Church, and whose 

baptism was celebrated last weekend.  Also, 

we welcome Braelynn Winnie Hustad, 

daughter of Wade and Katie, 

who is being baptized this weekend. 
 

 

 

Synod Small Group Meetings 
 

Join us for one or more of the 

Archdiocesan Synod small group 

meetings on Thursday evenings until Nov. 

4th.  Topics for Oct 28th are parents as 

primary educators and helping the young 

encounter Jesus, and for Nov 4th are youth 

ministry and young adult ministry. 

  

 
Don’t forget to check out Formed, the online 

Catholic resource available for our parish.  Sign 

up at www.Formed.org and set up your account 

using St Boniface as the parish name.  Formed is 

loaded with video, audio, and printed content: 

dramas, documentaries, books, children’s 

programming, bible studies, sacramental prep 

materials, video and audio talks, and more.  

 
 

Security/Scam Alert : It has been brought to 

our attention that there are falsified emails 

being sent from someone impersonating Fr. 

Kubista.  If you receive an email from Father 

please verify that it is from the correct email 

address.  Know that he would not ask for a 

“favor” or “money” and that he does not go by 

Fr. Paul.  If you are still unsure, please call the 

church to verify. 


